注意:考試開始鈴響或燈亮前,不可以翻閱試題本

103 學年度身心障礙學生升學大專校院甄試試題本

甄試類(群)組別:四技二專組

【共同科目】

考試科目(編號): 英文 (C3202)

一作答注意事項一

- 1. 考試時間:90分鐘。
- 2. 請在答案卷上作答,並答案卷每人一張,不得要求增補。
- 3. 請核對報考甄試類(群)組別、考試科目是否相符。
- 4. 單選題共 40 題。

單選題,共40題,每題2.5分

| | 文意字彙:請選出菆適當的答案,亚將代表字母 (A, B, C, D) 填入答案卷甲。 TV news report will your views on understanding of the changing world. | | | | | | |
|----|--|-----------------------------|------------------------|------------------------------|--|--|--|
| 1. | | | (C) lengthen | | | | |
| 2. | It was a greatocean. | for his famil | y that he had survive | d the cold water in the | | | |
| | (A) habit | (B) relief | (C) truth | (D) purpose | | | |
| 3. | The company decided to put the plan into operation because it was the most one this fiscal year. | | | | | | |
| | (A) comfortable | (B) agreeable | (C) feasible | (D) likable | | | |
| 4. | A is a person or a team that takes the first place in a contest. | | | | | | |
| | (A) vegetarian | (B) champion | (C) president | (D) detector | | | |
| 5. | | | | not care about anything. | | | |
| | (A) appropriate | (B) emotional | (C) societal | (D) indifferent | | | |
| 6. | | | s not to one o | | | | |
| | (A) restricted | (B) admitted | (C) detected | (D) protected | | | |
| 7. | Dad's eyes are getting weaker and weaker, so I think he needs to wear | | | | | | |
| | (A) pants | (B) shoes | (C) socks | (D) glasses | | | |
| 8. | In the movie theater, there are always some people talking on their cell phone so loudly. They just don't feel at all. | | | | | | |
| | | | (C) worried | (D) confused | | | |
| 9. | Ms. Lin is ahomework. | teacher. She w | vants us to study very | y hard and gives us a lot of | | | |
| | (A) humorous | (B) kind | (C) strict | (D) polite | | | |
| 10 | .Please me | e to call Mr. Lee t | tomorrow. I'm afraid | I'll forget that. | | | |
| | (A) remind | (B) allow | (C) cancel | (D) continue | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | A, B, C, D) 填入答案卷中。 | | | |
| 11 | you like to (A) Will | go to a movie wi (B) Are | |) Would | | | |
| | | | | | | | |

| 12.I wish I s ₁ | peak French. | | | | | | | | | |
|---|---------------------------|---------------------|---------------------------------|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| (A) could | • | (C) am | (D) were | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| 13. The people withI work are very nice. | | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) who | (B) whose | (C) whom | (D) that | | | | | | | |
| 14.Terry spoke | municate with him. | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) little | | | | | | | | | | |
| | ` ' | | | | | | | | | |
| 15. There less and less water in this river. | | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) have | (B) has | (C) are | (D) is | | | | | | | |
| 16 Many atudanta fin | ed it anita | o liston to Mr. W | iona's loctume in close | | | | | | | |
| 16. Many students find it quite to listen to Mr. Wang's lecture in class. (A) bore (B) bored (C) boring (D) boringly | | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) bore | (B) bored | (C) borning | (D) bornigly | | | | | | | |
| 17.I asked two people the way to the train station, but of them could help me. | | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) neither | • | | <u>-</u> | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| 18.I won't go to the p | | | | | | | | | | |
| (A) were | (B) am | (C) was | (D) will be | | | | | | | |
| 10 It has been three x | yoore since Kally | Ioo | | | | | | | | |
| 19.It has been three y (A) sees | | | (D) caw | | | | | | | |
| (A) SCCS | (D) sec | (C) has seen | (D) saw | | | | | | | |
| 20.Lisa called and su | ggested that Kell | y lunch wi | ith us tonight. | | | | | | | |
| (A) have | | | | | | | | | | |
| , , | ` ' | | | | | | | | | |
| III. 綜合測驗:請選 | 是出最適當的答案 | g, 並將代表字+ | 母 (A, B, C, D) 填入答案卷中 | | | | | | | |
| A study in 2001 | showed that abou | at 50% of the teer | nagers in Taiwan had been to | | | | | | | |
| the Internet café befo | ore. Half of those | (21) answered "y | es" said that they usually went | | | | | | | |
| there once a week. W | when <u>(22)</u> what the | ey often did in the | e Internet café and why they | | | | | | | |
| liked to (23) time the | re, most of them | answered that the | ey liked to play on-line games | | | | | | | |
| | | | same time. And the most | | | | | | | |
| important reason was | s that they could p | pay a pretty low (| 25) for a better computer and | | | | | | | |
| | | | café has become a popular | | | | | | | |
| place for the young. | | | | | | | | | | |
| 21 (1) | (D) 1 | (C) 1 | | | | | | | | |
| 21. (A) whom | (B) what | (C) who | (D) which | | | | | | | |
| 22. (A) ask | (B) asks | (C) asking | (D) asked | | | | | | | |
| 23. (A) get | (B) sell | (C) kill | (D) use | | | | | | | |
| 24. (A) at | (B) in | (C) on | (D) for | | | | | | | |
| 25. (A) bowl | (B) meal | (C) order | (D) price | | | | | | | |

Trains are an efficient means of transportation. There are two kinds of trains, passenger trains and freight trains. The former transport people from place to place, while the (26) carry goods. A passenger train looks nicer. It often has a colorful exterior and ornate interior. (27), the inside and outside of a freight train is very ordinary. It is only a (28) of boring looking boxcars. A passenger train must appeal to people, so it has a sharp looking exterior and a comfortable (29) environment inside. Unlike a passenger train, the major function of a freight train is to (30) goods, so the main concern for boxcars is easy loading and unloading. Their appearance is never under consideration.

| 26. (A) other | (B) most | (C) rest | (D) latter | |
|-----------------------|---------------|----------------------|------------------|--|
| 27. (A) However | (B) Therefore | (C) Otherwise | (D) Incidentally | |
| 28. (A) pair | (B) herd | (C) chain | (D) flock | |
| 29. (A) air-condition | | (B) air-conditioned | | |
| (C) air-conditions | | (D) air-conditioning | | |
| 30. (A) include | (B) carry | (C) make | (D) attract | |

IV. 閱讀測驗: 請選出最適當的答案,並將代表字母 (A, B, C, D) 填入答案卷中。

Questions 31-32

According to Wikipedia, New York, located at the center of the New York Metropolitan Area, is the most popular city in the United States. In order to distinguish the city from the State of New York (of which it is a part), the city is referred to as New York City or the City of New York.

- 31. According to the paragraph, what is the most popular city in the United States?
 - (A) Chicago
- (B) New York
- (C) San Francisco
- (D) Seattle
- 32. Which state does the City of New York belong to?
 - (A) Maryland
- (B) Washington
- (C) New York
- (D) Minnesota

Questions 33-35

New Zealand is a land full of beautiful and quiet natural areas, but Queenstown isn't one of them. People from all over the world like to do adventure sports in Queenstown. Adventure sports are usually fast, fun, and sometimes dangerous. For example, some go bungee jumping from the bridges over rivers. Some hike into the mountains and then fly back in a helicopter. Others like to ride in a jetboat in shallow water. Some local people do them as pastimes because they want to have fun in their free time. Visitors often like to go to Queenstown to do the adventure sports, too.

If you like exciting adventure sports, Queenstown in New Zealand is the place to do them. Not only will you enjoy different kinds of adventure sports, you will also meet adventurous people from all over the world.

- 33. Which of the following adventure sports is **NOT** mentioned in the article?
 - (A) Windsurfing
 - (B) Riding a jetboat
 - (C) Bungee jumping
 - (D) Hiking
- 34. According to the article, people from all over the world like to go to Queenstown in New Zealand because
 - (A) Queenstown has many natural resources
 - (B) Queenstown is a quiet place
 - (C) people can enjoy many adventure sports in Queenstown
 - (D) it is not expensive to live in Queenstown
- 35. According to the article, which of the following sentences is **NOT** correct?
 - (A) Queenstown is a place where you expect to see many old people.
 - (B) Local people in Queenstown are fond of adventure sports.
 - (C) There are many quiet natural places in New Zealand.
 - (D) Bungee jumping is one of the adventure sports that can be found in Queenstown.

Questions 36-40

We like to make friends with people whose interests, values, and lifestyles are similar to ours. This explains why among the large group of people that we know, we choose only a small group of people to call our friends. To make friends, people need to spend time together so they can discover their common interests and have a comfortable rapport with one another. If two people find that they like to spend time with each other, then a friendship is likely to develop between them.

What people can expect from their friends depends on the nature of each relationship. We may feel a sense of obligation toward many of our friends and hope they feel the same way toward us. We make time to be with our friends and expect them to find time for us. When we are depressed, we expect them to give us emotional support. Likewise, we are ready to help them whenever they need us. We understand that not everyone will want to get involved in our troubles, but we know we can count on our best friends.

Good friends may sometimes be kept apart by busy schedules, but email and cell phones help them stay in touch. Though a move to another state or country may cause a friendship to end, some people remain friends even if they haven't seen each other for many years. If a friendship continues to be mutually satisfying, two people may become lifelong friends. Of all the things that can damage a friendship, the worst one is when one friend betrays the other, such as revealing something that the friend was asked not to tell anyone.

| 36. The most appropriate heading for the article is | |
|---|--|
| (A) Classmates | |
| (B) Long Time No See | |
| (C) Different Interests, Values, and Lifestyles | |
| (D) Friendship | |

- 37. According to the article, which statement is correct?
 - (A) Almost everyone we meet is our friend.
 - (B) We want to know our friends' interests, values, and lifestyles.
 - (C) Good friends don't expect to find time for each other.
 - (D) Good friends don't feel obligated to each other.
- 38. Which of the following ideas is **NOT** mentioned in the article?
 - (A) When we are in a depressing situation, we expect emotional support from our friends.
 - (B) When we are in trouble, we count on our best friends.
 - (C) When we need financial support, good friends should not say no.
 - (D) When our friends need us, we should be ready for them.
- 39. According to the article, what can damage a friendship? It's _____
 - (A) when a friend conceals a secret
 - (B) when a friend reveals something that the friend was asked not to tell
 - (C) when a friend is very busy
 - (D) when a friend does not email or call
- 40. According to the article, when may two become lifelong friends?
 - (A) When they can see each other often
 - (B) When both are happy about their friendship
 - (C) When they don't move often
 - (D) When they don't have busy schedules